Program Assessment and Review Council (PARC)
Minutes for Wednesday, February 18, 2009
Members Present:

Babette Benken, Richard Birkemeier, Lesley Farmer, L Grey, Kelly  Janousek, Carol Lord, Lisa Maxfield, William Moore, Markus Muller, Sabine Reddy, Michelle Saint-Germain, Jose Sanchez-H., Justin Schafer, Khonsura Wilson
Guests:

Larry Jang, Mahyar Amouzegar, Steve Tsai (COE)
The meeting called to order at 2:10 p.m. 

The minutes of the February 4, 2008, meeting were approved with a change from Assistant to Associate Provost title.
TIME CERTAIN 2:10 -- UPRC report on Chemical Engineering

Lesley Farmer presented the report, and highlighted specific issues such as continuance of the program, increased enrollment, career connections, need for more faculty, and ongoing technology needs and improvement. A few PARC members posed questions about technology, which were answered satisfactorily by Dr. Jang. Because the program has made changes, and needs to keep up with the technology in the field, the recommendation will state: “supporting ongoing technology and facilities improvements.” It was noted that the university figures on faculty workload do not reflect the current status, but it is intended that two more faculty will be hired for next fall. There was a general question about the time lag between external reviews and PARC reviews, and how PARC members should address possible changes in the program; the PARC review can note changes as they are evidenced.  At this time guests were excused, and the Council discussed the report further. 
The Council M/S/P to accept the Chemical Engineering Self-Study for accreditation by ABET as the self-study for program review.
The Council M/S/P to accept the site visit report from the ABET site visit team as the external review report.
The Council M/S/P to accept the Internal expedited Program Review Report for Chemical Engineering, with minor changes in wording.
A new PARC chair needs to be elected. Keith Freesemann was nominated, and accepted the nomination (by email).  He was elected unanimously. Officer elections for academic year 2009-2010 will be held at the May meeting when oncoming members attend. Current members who finish in 2009 may consider volunteering to serve again. 
The URC report schedule was reviewed. Probable dates for reports are as follows:

March 4: Computer Science (and WASC visit); PARC will meet in AS 122.

March 18: Theater Arts, Women’s Studies, Electrical Engineering

April 15: Italian Studies, Dance, Civil Engineering, Aerospace

April 29:

May 6: Math, Spanish Studies

Michelle will distribute a revised list of reports and due dates.

The meeting adjourned at 2:40  p.m.
Next meeting:  March 4.
Respectfully submitted,

Lesley Farmer
